Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

July 20, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Doug Hall
Brian Lennon




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Lewis Russell
Members Absent:  Kristi Burnett  
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley, Kim Irby, Inge Heiligers, Brandon McClure, and Von Gallagher.    
The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. 

Public forum:  None
Approve minutes of previous meeting:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brandon Darrow to approve the minutes of the June 22, 2015 and the July 9, 2015 meetings.  The motion carried unanimously.

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Rains County Appraisal District:
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to take NO action on the Board vacancy at the Rains County Appraisal District.  The motion carried unanimously.

Propane Contract:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the bid from The Propane Company for $1.25 per gallon for propane for the 2015-2016 school.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary building update:

Von Gallagher reported to the Board that the first round of bidding was being done now.  They will cull the list if necessary and put out for the actual bids.  Mr. Gallagher stated that everything was pretty much following the time line provided.  
At 7:0 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss personnel and the budget.  .
At approximately 7:43 p. m. the Board returned to open session.  
Site Base meeting:

Mr. Billingsley presented the minutes of the last site base meeting to the Board.  He also provided the Vision and Mission statement the committee would like to see adopted for the District. A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the new mission and vision statements for the District.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Superintendent’s Report:

Mr. Johnson told the Board there would be Board training at Region 8 on August 6, 2015.  The training starts at 5:30 p.m.      
Principal’s report:
Mr. Billingsley-none   
Ms. Fox was absent
Board concerns: None 
At 8:03 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
